
Formation of the
District

Riley Purgatory Watershed District was the 25th established 
in the state.

In 1968, a group of residents of Bloomington,
Chanhassen, Deephaven, Eden Prairie,
Minnetonka, and Shorewood came together.
They wanted to protect the communities they 
loved from flooding, manage water quality, 
and restore natural areas.

On August 16th, 1968, a group of residents, mostly from the Duck 
Lake area, petitioned the Minnesota Water Resources Board to 
establish the Riley Purgatory Creek Watershed District. Their goal 
was to manage surface water runoff and flood plain preservation, 
knowing the area was slated for large urban development in the 
coming decades. The petition involved permission and direction 
to manage, through regulation and improvement projects, the 
creeks, lakes and riparian areas of the district for the benefit of 
the community as a whole1. 
The petition allowed for one of two options: enlarge the existing Nine-Mile Creek Water-
shed District, or create a new one. At the time, financial limits were set at $60,000 in 
levies for a single district regardless of size, so a larger district would be limited in what 
it could do. As such, the 70 residents who signed the petition preferred the option of 
creating Riley Purgatory Creek Watershed District, planned to be approximately 40 
square miles in area. 

After the Water Resources Board received the petition, the Division of Water, Soils and 
Minerals wrote a report defending the enlargement of Nine-Mile Creek rather than the 
creation of a separate District. This report was presented at a public hearing concerning 
the creation the District in March of 1969. However after the public hearing, the general 
consensus was that a new watershed district would be more beneficial, and so on July 
31st, 1969, the Riley Purgatory Creek Watershed District was formed1. 
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